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A Note from the President
I would like to thank Janet Dyer and her 

husband Dick for building more quilt frames for 
the quilt show.  As many of you know, our last 
quilt show was a huge success. However, we 
found when we were assembling frames for the 
show we were short a few key sizes.  Janet and 
Dick graciously took on this task to build more 
frames to hang quilts from.  This took a lot of 
time and effort and is greatly appreciated.  It is 
this kind of support and commitment that makes 
our guild strong and viable.  When you see Janet 
please pass on your thanks.

UFO Challenge - It’s 
Over!!

Congratulations to all 
those who participated in 
the 2014 UFO Challenge!  
Twenty of you completed 
all 6 UFO’s and many 
others completed at least 
one.  

At the night meeting on December 9 we will 
have drawings for prizes that have been donated 
or purchased with funds given to us by the guild.  
If you are unable to attend the night meeting 
we will keep your prize until the day meeting or 
when we see you again.  Remember your name 
was entered each time you showed your UFO 
although you may only win one prize.

Thank you to all who participated and shared 
their quilts at the UFO Show & Tell.  

Nancy Shrout, 898-4174,  
            bandnshrout@Verizon.net

Lois Bates, 898-4640, Valobo@aol.com

December Birthdays
Sharon Ahmed	 Dec
Joanne Paryz 	 Dec
Theresa  Baker	 12/1
Cindy Burns 	 12/1
Jackie Hladik 	 12/4
Barbara Higgins	 12/6
Rhonda Gianturco 	 12/7
Esther Johnson	 12/9
Shirley Showalter	 12/10
Juanita Scripter	 12/11
Lorna Lewis 	 12/12
Myla Witten 	 12/12
Brenda  Kasnic 	 12/14
Mary Lanzendorf 	 12/16
June Dade 	 12/18
Cathy Hudson	 12/18
Penny Weber	 12/18
Geneva Lovell	 12/23
Darlene Massey	 12/27
Linda Tyler	 12/27



 

“The Piecemaker News” is 
published monthly.

Please send news items, articles, 
inquiries and advertisements to:

Donna D’Amelio

donnadamelio@verizon.net

Please note PPQG newsletter
  

in subject line of emails so 
 

I don’t delete it accidently.

Articles and Ads for 
 

January’s Newsletter 

are due by December 20.

Advertising Rates
(Payable in Advance)

Full Page - $50
Half Page - $25

Quarter Page - $15
Business Card - $5

Personal Classified - $2.50

Volunteers 2014
Membership 	 Debbie Moore               	 874-4323
Newsletter 	 Donna D’Amelio	 826-1031
Circulation 	 Debbie Moore	 874-4323
Property Management 	 Natalie Hutchinson 	 867‑6761
Sunshine 	 Susan Carmean 	 269‑0354
Service Projects 	 Paul Elmore	 286-4349
Quilts of Valor	 Sherry Behun	 850-2222
Challenge 2013	 Michelle Rives	 763-8074
Webmistress	 Donna D’Amelio	 826-1031
Workshops 	 Sharon Ahmed and 	 969-1538
	 Joanne Paryz 	 890-0946
E-tree	 Donna D’Amelio	 826-1031
Winter Mystery	 Susan Virden	 277-9343
Fall Festival	 Susan Waddles	 886-0728
2015 Symposium	 Kitty Tully	 851-8726
	 Raquelle Hill	 223-1232
	
Day Chapter
Day Monthly Minis 	 Susan Virden 	  277-9443
Day Block of the Month	 Trishia Madrid	 240-5944
	 Raquelle Hill	 223-1232
	 Janice Bougard	 766-1978 
Day Hospitality 	 Pat Sappenfield	 224-0427
	 Janice Ward	 877-3198
Day Programs 	 Crystalann Duarte 	 887-8991
	 Yvette Cienski	 234-0232
Day Parliamentarian 	 Pat Winters	 877-8824
Day Historian 	 Georgene Huggett	 868-9785
Day Librarian 	 Brenda Gooch

Night Chapter
Night Monthly Minis	 Joy Duke	 838-1043
	 Nancy Garnett	 838-1716
Night Block Drawing 	 Jeanne Surber	 719-6676
Night Greeter 	 Sandy Barnes 	 833-8233
Night Hospitality 	 Goldie Fields	 766-8503
Night Parliamentarian 	 Susan Kopczyk	 766-9294
Night Librarian 	 Tracey Mitts	 (518) 522-9770
Night Historian 	 Cyndi Hefner	 826-2768
Night Programs 	 Kitty Tully	 851-8726
Scrappy Therapy	 Gail Lockheart	 356-0830
Border Exchange	 Janet Dyer	 868-6247	

Unless otherwise noted, area codes are 757

GUILD BOARD AND VOLUNTEERS

Board Members 2014-2015
President 	 Tricia Lent	 238-9976
Vice President	 Yvette Cienski	 234-0232
Executive Secretary	 Debbie Martin	 753-2949 
Executive Treasurer	 Mona Hendrickson	 353-0991
Night Coordinator 	 Allison Twilley	 851-4325
Night Treasurer	 Lorraine Meadows	 868-4110
Night Secretary 	 Theresa Baker	 851-4325
Day Coordinator	 Kitty Tully 	 851-8726
Day Treasurer	 Gail Damato	 872-6823
Day Secretary	 Susan Waddles	 886-0728



Your Newsletter
You may have noticed that the last few issues 

of the newsletter have been a little light on 
articles. As editor, it is my job to put together 
the articles that members submit to me. I’m not 
the writer, though I do from time to time write 
something. 

Perhaps our members don’t know what they 
can submit. So, let me tell you what I’m looking 
for. I accept anything that is quilt related, be it 
announcements of other quilt shows to a funny 
quilt story or maybe you’re a blogger and love to 
write quilting tidbits on your trials and tribulations 
of quilting. It doesn’t have to be a long narration 
but needs to be quilt related. 

Maybe you  have quilts showing somewhere. 
It would be nice to let the guild know your hard 
work is in the public eye. It doesn’t matter if it’s a 
big quilt show or a small local show or even just a 
showing in a small display. It would still be great 
to let everyone know your quilt is out there.

Do you have a special technique or shortcut 
that would interest our members? I know we’ve 
had a few guild meetings that have touched on 
this subject, but it would be cool if someone could  
pass along their own tried and true shortcuts. 

Here’s an example, when I need half square 
triangles, I cut out 2 squares of fabric, say seven 
inches square. I sew all around the edges of the 
squares with a quarter inch seam. Once that’s 
done, I cut on the diagonal in both directions 
and presto, I have 41/2” half square triangles. 
Now granted you’d be working against the grain,  
when sewing them in your quilt, but if you sew 
carefully it really does save some time  and 
you’re not having to measure and pencil in the 
sewing lines on your fabric. 

Cut out different size squares to find out which 
sizes yield what size half square triangles. For 
instance, when I did it, ten inch squares gave me 
6 1/2” half square triangles, nine inch gave  me  
6”, eight inch gave me 5 3/8”, and seven inch 
gave me 4 1/2”.  One of the best things about 
doing them this way is that once you figure out 
the square measurements, you don’t have to size 
the squares down after you cut them out. Just 
gently press them open and you’re done. Now I 
didn’t make up this shortcut. I just had to figure 
out the square measurements. The shortcut was 
on the Missouri Quilt you-tube website.

I sometimes wish I was a blogger and could 

fill the empty space in the newsletter with lots 
of smart and sassy prose, but I find it difficult 
to write about my quilting so I know how you 
might feel. But, you can do it. How about me 
starting off. Well, let’s see.... I sew almost every 
day. I don’t have a fancy studio, but sew on 
my dining room table. I use a drafting table as 
my workspace. It’s in the middle of my living 
room, literally in the middle of the room, but I 
can work on any side of the table which comes 
in handy when cutting fabric. My husband is 
very understanding of my addiction and doesn’t 
complain about my taking up what little space 
we have in our house for my quilting needs. I do 
try to stay neat though so there are no threads 
and snippets of fabric all over the house. I’m 
organized for the most part. I finish what I start so 
no unfinished tops. I have a lot of tops. I usually 
sew for several hours, until my back starts acting 
up. Then, I do a crazy  thing...I lay down on my 
coffee table. Can you imagine an old lady like me 
lying down on a coffee table? It sounds strange, 
but it works like a charm. 

Here’s a thought...how about writing something 
about your bee? There are a number of bee’s in 
our guild. I know some bees are full, but does 
your bee take on new members? The newsletter 
is a great way of letting the membership know 
that you have a bee and there’s room for new 
members. Or maybe your bee does something 
special. We would all like to hear about it.

I know we’ve had a number of new members 
over this past year and I’d like to encourage you 
to submit something as well. Maybe you’ve got 
a question about quilting. Do you need advice? 
I can get you the answers you need, I just need 
your questions. We’ve got a lot of experts out 
there that I can confer with to get you your 
answers. It may be you’ve got something to say 
about your own quilting habits. As a new or even 
old member it would be great to hear from you.

As I’ve said, I’m not a writer nor am I a blogger. 
I rely on people to submit material for the 
newsletter. By my opening up a bit, I hope it helps 
some of you out there feel a little less scared and 
maybe get you to submit something. The new 
year is coming fast, so I hope we can start it out 
with more of you submitting material. It’s your 
newsletter. Let’s make it a great one!

Donna D’Amelio



Day Program for December
It’s that time of the year again when you get to bring a nice gift ($10 value) from either your 

sewing room or you may purchase a little something to give!
Wear your most festive gaudy sweater or sweatshirt - most interesting one wins a prize!

Games and fun to be had by all!
See you in December!
Crystalann & Yvette 

Day Chapter Minutes for November 2014
The Day Chapter meeting for November 14, 2014 was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Day 

Coordinator, Kitty Tully.   She explained how the room was set up when we arrived and thanked all 
members who helped set up for the meeting.

There were 81 members in attendance and 7 guests.  The guests were Maggie Wampler, Megan 
Maldanado, Kimberly Miller, Missy McKenna, Donna Hagerman, Lou Ann McManus and Robin Clark.

A motion was made by Susan Virden and seconded by Loy Holt to approve the October minutes. 
Motion to accept the treasurer’s report in the October newsletter was made by Carol Pittman and 

seconded by Sharon Ahmed; and approved for audit.
Announcements:

Kitty Tully congratulated Crystal Ann Duarte and Yvette Cienski for the excellent programs that we 
have had this year.
Trisha Lent welcomed our visitors; the following coordinators are still needed for next year: Day 
Programs Coordinator, Day Block of the Month, Day and Night Librarian and Special Projects 
(Service Projects).  A letter was received from Carol King requesting donations of background 
fabric for St. Jude’s Hospital quilt.  Patience Griffin donated two copies of her book “Meet me in 
Scotland” and requested that members volunteer to make quilt blocks to submit to her; submitters 
will be included in a drawing for winning a quilt. See Trisha for details.
Susan Virden—The Monthly Mini (a pillow) was donated by Cathey Stanley.
Carol Pittman—Membership—Reminded members that it is time to renew their membership.
Sharon Ahmed—Workshops—The makeup class for the workshops is December 9th.  The Square 
in a Square class is scheduled for January 13th and the Color Theory class is scheduled for 
January, but no date set at this time.
The Raffle Quilt Drawing will be today.
Birthdays for the month were acknowledged and fat quarters were distributed
Nancy Shrout —UFO Challenge quilts were displayed.  Prizes for UFO’s will be drawn at the 
December 9th night meeting.
Door prizes were drawn.
Raffle Quilt winner was Sarah Ware.
At the December meeting members are encouraged to bring a gift/get a gift.  Gifts should have 
a value of approximately $10.00 and should be wrapped.   We will also have an ugly Christmas 
sweater contest.
Program:  The Swirly Girls had a demo and trunk show.  Check out their web sites: 
Swirlygirlsdesign.com or Susanemory.com.
The Monthly Mini pillow was won by Donna Lambert.
Block of the Month was won by Cathy Fowler.
After Show and Tell, the meeting was adjourned at 11:55.

Respectfully submitted by Susan Waddles
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Night Chapter Program
December 9, 2014:

Fabric designer Alison Glass will talk about quilting and fabric design, showing new 
fabrics, new quilts, and offering a sale table.  This is in addition to the results of the 
Winter Mystery and a Dessert Social--bring a goodie to share!

PPQG Night Chapter Minutes for November 4, 2014 
Meeting of November 4, 2014 was called to order at 7:00 p.m.
Allison Twilley, Night Coordinator, called the meeting to order.  Allison welcomed 45 current 

members and 4 visitors.  Allison presented the minutes of the October meeting.  A motion was made 
to accept the minutes by Donna D’Amelio and seconded by Carol Williams; the motion passed.  A 
motion to approve the October treasurer’s report was made by Nancy Shrout and seconded by Gail 
Lockhart; the motion passed. November Birthdays were acknowledged and fat quarter gifts were 
distributed.
Announcements:

Allison announced the program for the December meeting.  It will include a guest speaker, Alison 
Glass, a dessert social, and the reveal of the Christmas Mystery.
Tricia Lent, President, had several announcements.  She thanked Janet and Dick Dyer for building 
extra quilt frames for our future quilt shows.  The guild purchased the wood for them.  These 
frames are now in the storage shed.  Tricia explained why the Raffle Quilt Ladies were absent 
from our meeting and reminded us that on November 14th, at the Day Chapter meeting,  the lucky 
winner will be announced.  Tricia made an appeal for someone to help finish hand quilting a raffle 
quilt.  She informed us that Allison Twilley would be forming a committee to create the next raffle 
quilt.  Tricia let us know that the following positions need to be filled: Night Librarian, Day Librarian, 
Day Programs, and Day Block of the Month.
Joy Duke with Monthly Minis displayed the items to be raffled this month.
Nancy Shrout with the UFO Queens announced that the last UFO was due this month.  At the 
December meetings, the UFO Queens will be drawing for prizes for the participants.
Sandy Barnes read a QOV thank-you note written by a mother who received one of  our quilts for 
her fallen son, Army Sgt. Andrew McConnell.
Debbie Moore, Membership, reminded us that membership renewal is starting now.  You do not 
need to fill out the entire form UNLESS there is a correction or change.  Make sure you check 
whether you wish for a hardcopy or electronic copy of newsletters/rosters.  If your membership is 
not renewed by the January 2015 meetings, you will not be included in the new roster.
UFO Show-n-Tell was held.
The program was a trunk show and lecture by our very own Isobel Meekins.  We found out that 
she has experienced many aspects of being a professional quilter: teach classes, work in a 
quilt shop, design patterns, work for other professional quilters, edit for an online quilt pattern 
magazine!  Contact her if you are interested in knowing more about the professional side of 
quilting.  Isobel donated a couple of her patterns for door prizes!  Thanks, Isobel!
The Block of the Month was won by Gala Damato.
The Monthly Minis were won by Debbie Moore and Sandra Combs.
We then held Show-n-Tell, followed by door prizes.
Meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted for Theresa Baker by Natalie Hutchinson
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Night Chapter 2015 Programs:
Jan - Erin Underwood - Putting Myself Out 
There!
Feb - Alice Ridge - Quilting Around The World
Mar - Suzi Parron - Barn Quilts and the 
American Quilt Trail Movement
Apr - Joy Manoleros - The Modern Quilt 
Movement
May - Crystalann Duarte - Embellishing 
Techniques
Jun - Challenge Quilts plus Problem Solving 
and Potluck supper
Jul - Evelyn Townsend - Embellishment 
Lecture/Trunk Show
Aug - Joy Iervolino - Virginia Beach Quilter
Sep - Karen Lee Carter - The Ecstacy of 
Embellishment
Oct - Trunk Show by Carol Nourse, Raquelle 
Hill, and Helen Heyes
Nov - Pat Delaney
Dec - Holiday Mystery and Dessert Social

•

•
•
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•
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•
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Update on Natasha House
PPQG members have continued to support 

NATASHA House in York County in 2014. 
We have delivered 1 bunk bed quilt, 3 kids 
quilts and 3 pillow cases.  We will be making 
another delivery in Dec.  In 2013, we donated 
personalized pillow cases and personal quilts 
for all the children living in the house.  We also 
provided 5 queen sized quilts and 7 bunk bed 
quilts to stay in the rooms in the house. One 
queen sized quilt made by the Sewing Sisters 
bee was sold at a silent auction in March.  The 
following are still needed:

2 Bunk Bed Quilts approx. size-  48” x 80”
Throw sized quilts for the Mothers living in the 
house.
Various sizes of kid quilts for the children that 
move into the house in the future.  

The families rotate every 6 to 24 months.  So, 
if you would like to make a quilt for one of the 
children, we will take them for the families that 
will come to live at the Natasha House in the 
future. We will accept throw sized quilts to give 
to the Mother’s, as well. Contact Gala Damato at 
872-6823 or galalou@mail.com.   

We also want to thank all the PPQG members 
that donated sewing machines, fabric, and 
sewing supplies for Melina Cienski’s Girl Scout 
Gold Award project.  For the past 6 months, 

•
•

•

she has been holding regular sewing classes at 
NATASHA House.  Several Mothers, and children 
as well, have learned to sew and made fleece 
scarves, baked potato bags and gift card wallets.  
Thanks for sharing your supplies.  They have 
loved learning to sew.  

Since opening in September 2010, NATASHA 
House has housed 57 residents and 93 children.  
82% of them remain in housing.  Forty percent 
of the residents have been from York County 
or Poquoson.  For more information on ways to 
help, visit their website, www.natashahouse.org.

Gala Damato  

Fall Retreat at Wakefield
Well, another Fall Retreat is behind me. This 

was my third. The drive to the Retreat was so 
wonderful. The fall foliage seemed to rain down 
around me as I drove through brilliant colors of 
orange, red and yellow, and to top it off, there 
was just a touch of white thrown in from the 
fields of cotton still needing to be harvested. So 
with my GPS programmed, I made good time to 
Wakefield.

The weather was crisp as only a perfect fall day 
can be. I brought two projects with me, the first a 
quilt I had been working on at home plus I wanted 
to get started on another, hoping to get that one 
finished too! I mean how hard could that be? It 
was a simple paper piecing project. 

I arrived, got my stuff set up and immediately 
began sewing. It was great seeing all the projects 
going on around me, a wonderful source of 
inspiration. There were some stunning quilts 
being made, too, and I mean truly stunning. 
There were those that sewed til all hours of the 
night, but not me. By 8 p.m. Friday evening, I 
was ready to go back to my room and crash. 
I’m a lightweight, what can I say. But I am an 
early riser, so I was back at my machine by 7:30 
the next morning ready to take on Saturday’s 
session. As it turned out, that simple paper 
pieced project I brought kicked my butt and 
proved to be a bit more challenging than I 
anticipated. I will never pick directional fabrics 
to paper piece ever again. I didn’t have just one 
directional fabric, but six of them. I think I did 
more unsewing than actual sewing.  That aside, 
I had a great time. There was lots of talking, 
sharing, sewing and eating. It was a wonderful  
and I can’t wait until next year.

Donna D’Amelio



THE PENINSULA PIECEMAKERS QUILT GUILD
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

             JANUARY 2015-2016

PLEASE CHECK YOUR PREFERENCE
____ hard copy of the Guild Roster  or    _____ electronic copy of the Guild Roster
____ hard copy of the Newsletter    or      _____ electronic copy of the Newsletter

_______________________________________________________________________________
  

FILL IN YOUR NAME AND ANY CHANGES
–PLEASE PRINT LEGIBLY—

Name__________________________________StreetAddress___________________________

City__________________________State_____________ZipCode_________________________

Phone: please list preferred phone number   __________________________________

E-Mail Address______________________________________________________________

Meeting usually attended: Day______________  Night______________

Birthday (month & day-optional)________________ Occupation(optional)_________________

Your Quilt Skill Level: Beginner______Intermediate______Advanced________Professional______

______Check here if you are willing to help the guild and will allow us to contact you regarding volunteer 
opportunities (board or committee member, shows, festivals, projects, etc.)

____________________________________________________________________________

Dues: $25 per year for adult members; $15 per year for junior members (ages 12-18 years of age).Dues 
are payable January 1. Membership is from January  1 through January 15 of the following year. Those 
who have not paid their dues by January 31 will be dropped from the membership roster and will no 
longer receive a newsletter.

To register by mail – send your completed application, a check (payable to PPQG) and a self-addressed 
stamped envelope (so that your cards may be mailed to you) to Debbie Moore,              44 Magna Carta 
Dr. Newport News, VA 23608. If you prefer to pick up your cards at the next meeting, please indicate if 
you will attend the day_____ or night_____ meeting

Paid by: Cash ________ Check # ___________ Date _____________

New Member _________ Renewal _________ Membership Number __________

Paid at Meeting Day ____ Night ____ Mailed In _____



 

Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild Treasurer's Report November 
2014 

  

 
CHAPTER ACCOUNTS 

DAY 
CHAPTER 

DAY YTD 
TOTALS 

DAY 
BUDGET   

 

NIGHT 
CHAPTER 

NIGHT YTD  
TOTALS 

NIGHT 
BUDGET   

 Chapter Beginning Balance 953.70 2228.05 
  

937.56 1916.06 
 Income: Block of the Month 82.00 783.00 $1,000.00 

 
16.00 296.00 $1,000.00 

 
Executive Transfer 0.00 700.00 $1,430.00 

 
0.00 700.00 $1,430.00 

 
Miscellaneous 0.00 15.00 $20.00 

 
0.00 0.00 $20.00 

 
Monthly Mini  60.00 673.00 $500.00 

 
40.00 304.00 $500.00 

 
Programs  0.00 0.00 $0.00 

 
0.00 100.00 $0.00 

 
Total Income: 142.00 2,171.00 $2,950.00 

 
56.00 1,400.00 $2,950.00 

         Expenses: Block of the Month  87.89 781.48 $1,000.00 
 

0.00 342.61 $1,000.00 

 
Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs 0.00 397.14 $300.00 

 
0.00 184.16 $300.00 

 
Historian 0.00 0.00 $0.00 

 
0.00 0.00 $0.00 

 
Miscellaneous   (bank fee) 4.00 86.29 $150.00 

 
4.00 24.67 $150.00 

 
Programs  386.32 2,516.65 $1,500.00 

 
100.00 1,875.06 $1,500.00 

 
Total Expenses: 478.21 3,781.56 2,950.00 

 
104.00 2,426.50 2,950.00 

 
Chapter Ending Balance 617.49 617.49 

  
889.56 889.56 

 

 
                

 
EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT 

EXEC 
TOTALS 

EXEC YTD 
TOTALS 

EXEC 
BUDGET 

 
 

  
 

Executive Beginning Balance $15,586.62 $15,841.98 
     Exec 

Income: Advertising 50.00 155.00 $50.00 
    

 
Challenge  0.00 0.00 $0.00 

    
 

Community Service 0.00 400.00 $400.00 
    

 
Guild Programs/Workshops  0.00 925.00 $4,000.00 

    
 

Library-fines 0.00 17.05 $50.00 
    

 
Local Workshops 80.00 1340.00 $500.00 

    
 

Membership-dues 1,825.00 4500.00 $5,500.00 
    

 
Miscellaneous 0.00 0.05 $145.00 

    
 

Mystery 0.00 0.00 $0.00 
    

 
QOV- donation 0.00 149.20 ** 

    
 

Quilt Show 0.00 0.00 ** 
    

 
Raffle Quilt 104.00 1007.00 $1,025.00 

    
 

Sales 0.00 0.00 $100.00 
    

 
UFO 0.00 11.55 $0.00 

    
 

Total Executive Income 2,059.00 8,504.85 $11,770.00 
    

         Exec 
Expense: Challenge  0.00 204.10 $200.00 

    
 

Community Service (AQPG) 120.00 120.00 $0.00 
    

 
Facilities-Yorkminster  100.00 799.57 $750.00 

    
 

Guild Programs/Workshops 0.00 2,020.00 $8,000.00 
    

 
Library-book 0.00 89.03 $100.00 

    
 

Local Workshops 130.00 275.20 $400.00 
    

 
Membership 0.00 91.03 $200.00 

    
 

Miscellaneous (transfer fee, bank) 8.00 151.29 $100.00 
    

 
Mystery 0.00 0.00 $200.00 

    
 

Newsletter 83.71 163.85 $200.00 
    

 
PO Box Rental  0.00 128.00 $125.00 

    
 

QOV-batting 0.00 834.19 ** 
    

 
Quilt Organization Memberships 0.00 0.00 $120.00 

    
 

Quilt Show/Symposium 0.00 769.05 ** 
    

 
Raffle Quilt  0.00 97.61 $150.00 

    
 

Storage Unit 1,512.00 1,512.00 $1,500.00 
    

 
Sales 0.00 0.00 $550.00 

    
 

UFO 0.00 0.00 $200.00 
    

 
Transfer to Day/Night 0.00 1,400.00 $1,800.00 

    
 

Total Executive Expense 1,953.71 8,654.92 $14,595.00 
    

 
Executive Ending Balance 15,691.91 15,691.91 

      **As of 18 November 2014,  5,133.21 belongs to Show/Symposium and 625.51 belongs to QOV,  

 

of the $15,691.91 in the Executive Account.  These monies are to be used specifically for these 
activites.   

 
Respectfully submitted by Mona Hendrickson, Executive Treasurer. 

    
    
     



 
2015 Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild Proposed Budget 

 
CHAPTER ACCOUNTS 

DAY 
BUDGET     

NIGHT 
BUDGET   

 Income: Block of the Month 950.00 
 

550.00 Participation fees 

 
Executive Transfer 900.00 

 
900.00 

 

 
Miscellaneous  25.00 

 
25.00 no name tag 

 
Monthly Mini 700.00 

 
400.00 Participation fees 

 
Programs 0.00 

 
0.00 

 

 
Total Income: 2575.00 

 
1875.00 

 Expenses: Block of the Month 950.00 
 

600.00 Fabric, Supplies, Printing 

 
Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs 500.00 

 
500.00 Day/Night Coordinators 

 
Historian 0.00 

 
0.00 

 
 

Miscellaneous 150.00 
 

150.00 
 

 
Programs 2000.00 

 
2000.00 Speaker expenses, Printing, Drinks, Paper Goods for Food 

 
Total Expenses: 3600.00 

 
3250.00 

 
      

 
EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT 

EXEC 
BUDGET 

   Exec Income: Advertising 50.00 
 

Newsletter Ads 

 
Challenge  0.00 

 
Participation fees 

 
Community Service 400.00 

 
Fall Festival, Donations 

 
Guild Programs/Workshops 2000.00 

 
Participation fees for workshops by national speakers 

 
Library 50.00 

 
Fees, fines, book sales 

 
Local Workshops 1000.00 

 
Participation fees for workshops by local speakers 

 
Membership 5500.00 

 
Dues (assumes 220 members) 

 
Miscellaneous 145.00 

 
Reimbursed return-check fee 

 
Mystery 0.00 

 
Participation fees 

 
Patriotic Service Quilts ** 

 
Donations 

 

 
Quilt Show/Symposium ** 

 
Full, detailed report printed in newsletter following event completion 

 
Raffle Quilt 600.00 

 
Raffle Quilt Ticket Sales 

 
Sales - tote, pins 100.00 

 
Pins, Tote Bags 

 
UFO 0.00 

 
Participation fees 

 
Total Executive Income 9845.00 

   Exec 
Expenses: Challenge  200.00 

 
Printing, Prizes, Supplies 

 
Community Service 25.00 

 
Donations, Fall Festival, Supplies, Postage, Printing 

 
Facilities 750.00 

 
Day Chapter Church, Grafton CC Donation, Northampton CC donation 

 

Guild 
Programs($5,000)/Workshops($3,000) 8000.00 

 
Speaker fees/Workshops/meals, Water for speaker,  

    
     housekeeping fees for workshops, Printing, Supplies, Picnic, Pot Luck 

 
Library 100.00 

 
Books 

 
 

Local Workshops 400.00 
 

Printing, Instructor fees & Expenses 

 
Membership 200.00 

 
Rosters, Printing, Name Tags, Supplies, returned check debit 

 
Miscellaneous 100.00 

 
Receipt Books, Return-Check fee, New Checks, Brochure Printing, Sunshine 

 
Mystery 200.00 

 
Printing, prizes 

 
Newsletter/website 200.00 

 
Printing, Postage, Website 

 
PO Box Rental  128.00 

 
Annual fee 

 
 

Patriotic Service Quilts ** 
 

Fabric, Batting, Postage, Supplies 

 
Quilt Organization Memberships 120.00 

 
AQSG, VA Quilt Museum, NQA 

 
Quilt Show/Symposium ** 

 
Full detailed report printed in newsletter following event completion 

 
Raffle Quilt 150.00 

   
 

Storage Unit 1512.00 
 

Storage rental 

 
Sales 550.00 

 
Pins, Tote Bags 

 
UFO 200.00 

 
Printing, Prizes 

 
Transfer to Day/Night 1800.00 

   

 
Total Executive Expense 14635.00 

   

 

**These monies are to be used specifically 
for these activities...they will not be listed as 
a budgeted item. 

    

 

QOV records are kept separately. 
Show/Symposium records are kept 
separately.  

    

 
$5,133.21 belongs to Show/Symposium 

    

 
$625.51 belongs to Patriotic Service Quilts 

     



The Piecemakers News
Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild
P.O. Box 1295
Newport News, VA 23601-0295


